
Press Communiqué 
 

Closure of Northbound and Southbound Hard Shoulders and Intermittent Full 
Lane Closure (Northbound) on the M1 Motorway near Pont Colville Deverell, 

Montagne Ory 
 

The public is hereby informed that due to works on the Motorway M1 near Pont 

Colville Deverell, Montagne Ory, the following traffic diversion and lane closure 

schemes will be in effect along Motorway M1 as from Monday 06 June 2022 for a 

period of 2 months: 

 The hard shoulders in both Northbound and Southbound directions will be 

closed. 

 The leftmost Northbound lane on Pont Colville Deverell will be closed to traffic 

as and when required by the Contractor.  The existing bus layby will remain 

operational. 
 

Traffic signs will be maintained in place to inform and guide road users and Police 

assistance will be provided.  
 

Drivers are strongly advised to be cautious when approaching the area. 
 

The Ministry regrets any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual cooperation 

of the public. 
 

Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail 
03 June 2022 


